Rupert's Land Studies at The University of Winnipeg

No. & (Spring, 1999) 1ssN 1205-9528

A Message to our Readers

This Spring 1999 Newsletter announces our next biennial Colloquium, the
Rupert’s Land Colloquium 2000.

DATES: May 24-28, 2000.
PLACE: Vancouver, Washington.

FEATURES: The rich fur trade and Native history of the Pacific Northwest
will attract speakers and sessions relating to the region, as well as providing won-
derful opportunities for side trips and visits, to Fort Vancouver, French Prairie,
Astoria, and other places of significance. A call for papers will follow later; as
usual, we shall consider all proposals relating to the peoples and history of Rupert’s
Land and its borderlands, broadly defined. Theresa Schenck (see news of her
reported below) has generously agreed to serve as our Colloquium Coordinator.

Check your mailing label to be sure your membership is current for 1999, so
that you will receive further information as plans develop! And this is a good
moment to find a calendar for the year 2000 and circle the dates May 2428 for
another memorable Colloquium gathering. Although the idea of a Scottish or
Orkney venue did not prove feasible for the millennial year, we are contemplat-
ing possibilities in that direction for the year 2002.

Please note several important enclosures with this Newsletter.

1. Your membership continues to include a subscription to Canada Tree, the
fur trade and Metis family history Newsletter edited by Margaret Clarke.
Please note her new address and e-mail; she enjoys being in touch with
anyone sharing in this active and growing field of interest.

2. As well, there is a short Questionnaire for our members to complete and
return in the enclosed, Canada-postage-paid envelope. This is our first
systematic effort to canvass your interests and your responses to our
activities. Please help us by returning the form by 20 May 1999 or as
quickly as possible. The last page also invites you to submit information for
a proposed Directory of members.

3. As bound copies of the 1994 Rupert’s Land Papers volume are now sold
out, its individual papers are currently available on the same basis as other
Colloquium papers (see enclosed order forms).

This January we were most pleased to welcome Alison Brown as a Visiting
Scholar to the Centre, the Department of History, and the University. Alison is
doing research here and in Saskatchewan and Alberta for a doctoral dissertation
under the supervision of Laura Peers, our former SSHRC post-doctoral fellow
who is now on the faculty of the University of Oxford and the curatorial staff of
the Pitt-Rivers Museum. Her research is described in this Newsletter, and she
has given most interesting presentations about it to our History department and
to my Honours seminar.

We have also been fortunate to have Dr, Theresa Schenck with us for a second
year following her Fulbright faculty fellowship of 1997-1998; she has been teach-
ing two courses in Native history and continuing her research on the Metis and
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Collecting in Canada:
The Franklin Motor Expedition
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This photo, probably
taken at File Hills,
illustrates the interest
occasioned by the
Franklin automobile
that carried Donald
Cadzow and the
Rymill brothers on
their artifact
collecting trip across
the Canadian
prairies in the
summer of 1929.
(See accompanying
story by Alison
Brown.) The Rymill
brothers are the tall
figures in the
background. Photo
courtesy of the
Robert Rymill family.

During the summer of 1929, three men sponsored by the Cambridge Univer-
sity Museum of Archaeology and Anthropology (CUMAA), went on an expedi-
tion to collect ‘specimens’ of the material culture of the native peoples of the
prairie provinces. Echoing the title of a rather better-known expedition, the trip
was called the Franklin Motor Expedition (FME), and resulted in a collection of
some seven hundred items, which have been in Cambridge ever since. The par-
ticipants were Donald A. Cadzow, a former employee of the Museum of the
American Indian, Heye Foundation in New York, and Robert and John Rymill,
brothers from Penola, South Australia, who had recently completed their studies
at Cambridge and London universities, respectively.

The FME seems to have followed a pattern common to other collecting expe-
ditions of the era and, following the instructions of the Museum’s Curator, Louis
Clarke, gathered what were described as “old” and “representative” things
(Cadzow-Clarke Correspondence). With a generous budget, a tipi to camp in
and an air-cooled Franklin car, they set off across the prairies, to some places
“where automobile never went before.” In two months the FME drove from
Winnipeg to Fort MacLeod, visiting at least ten First Nations reserves on the way,
and the resulting collection of Ojibwa, Cree and Blackfoot articles is probably
the largest single collection of its kind in a British museum.

1 began working on this collection two years ago while I was the Documenta-
tion Assistant for the Anthropology Section at CUMAA. What was intended to
be a small project to catalogue the collection more thoroughly has developed
into a doctoral thesis, and I’'m in the second year of research based at the School
of Museum Ethnology, Institute of Social and Cultural Anthropology at Oxford




Franklin Expedition

continued from page 2

University, where Laura Peers is supervising the project.
Right now though, I’'m lucky enough to be here in Canada
checking archival sources and talking to the families of the
people the FME visited. Having already spent three months
in Calgary at the Glenbow-Alberta Institute, I am now in
Winnipeg where I am attempting to track down references
to the FME in the HBC Archives and the Provincial Archives
of Manitoba. I’m also looking at similar collections held in
the Manitoba Museum of Man and Nature in order to iden-
tify any trends in collections made during this time period.
I shall be spending the early summer based in Regina and
will be back in Calgary by July, during which time I'll be
visiting the same reserves as the Expedition team.

There has been a lot of detective work involved as, for a
variety of reasons, the FME hasn’t held a major place in the
history of anthropology in Canada, and consequently isn’t
well documented in main-stream sources. However, by ad-
dressing the family histories of the many persons involved
in the Expedition as well as textual documents, photographs,
and of course, the collection itself, I hope to be able to bet-
ter understand the relationship between museums and First
Nation people during this period of Canadian history. In
addition, I hope in the future to produce a comprehensive
publication which will include details of the collection and
the stories associated with the Expedition, and which will
bring the collection to the attention of a much wider audi-
ence than has been possible to date. Meantime, I would be
most interested to hear if any readers have ever come across
references to the Expedition, and can be contacted via Jen-
nifer S.H. Brown at the Centre for Rupert’s Land Studies.

Alison K. Brown

c/o Department of History

The University of Winnipeg

Message
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Ojibwa of the Red River region. As Theresa has a number
of connections to the Pacific Northwest, she has agreed to
serve as our Colloquium 2000 Coordinator. Opportunely,
she has just accepted a faculty position at Washington State
University in Pullman, WA, in the Department of
Camparative American Cultures. Although Pullman and
Vancouver, WA, are several hours’ drive apart, she will be
much closer to the Colloquium site than in Winnipeg! We
Winnipeggers shall miss her, and we wish her all the best in
her new job.

In early February, we were involved in co-organizing
(with the Society for Applied Anthropology in Manitoba) a
one-day conference on the Current Status of the Northern
Flood Agreement that was reached in 1977 pursuant to
Manitoba Hydro’s building of dams and other structures
that had severe impacts on several Cree communities and
on waterways and ecology in northern Manitoba. Several
of the ten presenters focused particularly on the problems
confronting Pimicikamak First Nation (Cross Lake) which
has yet to reach a settlement with Manitoba Hydro and the
government signatories of the NFA. We hope to co-spon-
sor publication of the conference proceedings. If you wish
further information on the papers presented, contact Pro-
fessor Jean-Luc Chodkiewicz, Anthropology, University of
Manitoba, Winnipeg; E-mail: chodkie@cc.umanitoba.ca
Fax: 204-474-7600. Dr. Ronald Niezen, an anthropologist
currently working for the Pimicikamak First Nation, is af-
filiated with The University of Winnipeg as a Research
Scholar; he previously worked with the Cree of eastern
James Bay and taught at Harvard University before moving
to Cross Lake last summer.

We have been saddened since our last Newsletter to learn
of the deaths of former Rupert’s Land member Irene Spry,
and of Elaine Gordon (Allan) Mitchell, fur trade historian
whose book, Fort Timiskaming and the Fur Trade and ar-
ticles on the fur trade are known and appreciated by many of
us. This Newsletter includes an appreciation of Irene Spry
contributed by Sylvia Van Kirk, one of the many beneficia-

 ries of both her scholarship and her generous collegial spirit.

Once again, do check your membership standing to be
assured of receiving the Call for Papers and other forth-
coming Colloquium 2000 information in the coming
months. And as ever, we welcome contributions in support
of the Centre for Rupert’s Land Studies. All cheques for
memberships (still at $20 per year), donations, and publi-
cations orders should be made out to The University of
Winnipeg and marked as to their purpose; if for member-
ship, please complete and detach the form on the back page
of this Newsletter.

Jennifer S.H. Brown

Director, CRLS



News From

The Hudson’s Bay Company Archives

STAFFING:

Michelle Dewey joined us in the new support staff po-
sition in December 1998. Tammy Hannibal-Paci returned
from maternity in February 1999 and we reluctantly said
good-bye to Kathleen Epp, who is now with Government
Records.

INTERNET:

Our Web site has now attracted a high of 11,662 hits
per month. The photographs scanned last summer and a
new guide to genealogical sources for the entire Provincial
Archives will soon be ready to add. However, our backlog
of enquiries has not diminished, so your patience is re-
quested.

NEW VAULTS:

The new vaults are complete. The movers, in a very
efficient operation, relocated one and one half miles of
records in nine days, working 8:30 to 4:30. Special thanks
go to Carole Anderson, Karen Hawn, Lesley Phimister and
Jocelyn Johnston, student employees, who did so much of
the preparatory work that helped make things go so
smoothly. Over the next month the present vaults will be
renovated as specialized housing for the photographs, docu-
mentary art, library and maps.

GRAND OPENING:

The public is invited to the Provincial Archives build-
ing for an Open House on Sunday, 2 May 1999 from 24
PM. Tours will be offered to the new exhibit space, the
main vault storage, the cold vault and the renovated vaults.
Our Web site and some films will be on view.

NAME CHANGE FOR THE BAY?

A flurry of media and public attention followed the news
that The Bay was thinking about changing its name to HBC.
The HBC Archives provided some visual background to the
CTV national coverage including a $100.00 cheque made out
to the “Here Before Christ (HBC) Company” dated 1936 and
cashed by the Calgary retail store. The final decision on the
name change has not been made.

HOURS:

Winter hours to May: Tuesday to Saturday, 9:00-16:00.
Summer hours: Monday to Friday, 9:00-16:00. The first full
week in September (13—17 September) the Archives will be
closed for inventory. Researchers are encouraged to check
with the Archives before planning a trip.

Judith Hudson Beattie, Keeper

Hudson’s Bay Company Archives, Provincial Archives of
Manitoba,

200 Vaughan Street, Winnipeg MB R3C 1T5

HBCA: Tel. (204) 945-4949 Fax. (204) 948-3236
E-mail hbca@chc.gov.mb.ca

Personal: Tel. (204) 945-2626 Fax. (204) 948-3236
E-mail jbeattie@chc.gov.mb.ca

Web: www.gov.mb.ca/chc/archives/hbca/index.html




Irene Spry

An Appreciation, by Sylvia Van Kirk

Members of the Centre for Rupert’s Land Studies will
be saddened by the death of Irene Spry, 16 December 1998,
aged 91. For many of us, this was a personal loss as she was
a truly inspiring mentor. I well remember when I first met
her in 1970; I was a PHD student in London, researching in
the Hudson’s Bay Company Archives, then at Beaver House.
I felt taken under her wing and was to enjoy many subse-
quent visits with her at conferences and also at her home in
Ottawa. Her penetrating intellect was matched by her hu-
manitarian vision; she was the most gracious person I have
ever met.

Irene had a
distinguished ca-
reer which in-
cluded teaching in
the Department of
Political Economy
with Harold Innis
at the University

of Toronto in the 1930s, and later at the University of
Saskatchewan and the University of Ottawa. She is best
known for her magnificent editing of The Palliser Papers
for The Champlain Society in 1968, but her most signifi-
cant work on the economic transformation of the prairie
west in the 19th century will appear posthumously. Through-
out her 80s, Irene maintained an active research agenda;
increasing infirmity did not prevent her from wanting to
check yet another footnote or engaging in stimulating de-
bate with colleagues. Numerous younger scholars in sev-
eral disciplines
benefitted from her
enthusiastic coun-
sel. She will be
missed—but in her
work on the history
of Rupert’s Land
and in her inspira-
tion of others she
leaves an enduring
legacy.

In September 1981, Irene Spry was a featured speaker at the first Conference
on the Metis in North America at the Newberry Library in Chicago. Her
paper on the Metis and Mixed-bloods of Rupert s Land before 1870 later
appeared in The New Peoples: Being and Becoming Metis in North America
(University of Manitoba Press, 1985), edited by Jacqueline Peterson and
Jennnifer S.H. Brown. This photograph shows her at the conference,
speaking with her customary articulate enthusiasm, while Olive Dickason
(on the left) and Jennifer Brown (on the right) listen reflectively.




Conference Announcements

Deutsche und Indianer/Indianer
und Deutsche—Cultural
EncountersAcross Three Centuries

Conference at Dartmouth College,
Hanover, New Hampshire from May
13-16, 1999. Organized by the Native
American Studies Program and the
Department of German Studies.

For more information contact:
Susanne M. Zantop,
Chair, German Studies
6084 Dartmouth Hall,
Dartmouth College, Hanover,
NH 03755

Tel: 603-646-3515;

Fax: 603-646-1474;

e-mail:
susanne.m.zantop@dartmouth.edu

A Conference in Commemoration of
the Initial Signing of Treaty #8 and
the Distribution of Scrip in the Dis-
trict of Athabaska in 1899

Conference at the Alberta Vocational
College at Grouard, Alberta from June
17-21, 1999. Organized by the Lesser
Slave Lake Indian Regional Council
and the Edmonton and District Histori-
cal Society.

For more information contact:
Patricia A. McCormack,
School of Native Studies,
University of Alberta,
11023-90 Avenue,
Edmonton, AB T6G 1A6

Tel: 403-492-7690;
Fax: 403-492-0527,

- e-mail:
pmccormack@telusplanet.net

Selkirk Project Underway

Maralyn A Wellauer is collecting data pertaining to a select group of early
Swiss emigrants who lefrt Europe in 1821 and traveled together to Lord Selkirk’s
colony in the Red River of the North in Western Canada, near present-day Win-
nipeg, Manitoba. Beginning in 1823, entire families relocated to areas in the
Minnesota and Wisconsin territories, Illinois and Missouri. Others remained in
the colony until 1826, when they too left for the United States.

The project focuses around a core group of 10 Swiss fmailies with the fol-
lowing surnames: Aebersold, Chatelain, Hofmann, Marchand, Monnier,
Quinche, Rindisbacher, Scheidegger, Schirmer, and Stramm.

For further information, or if you have information to share, please contact
Maralyn A. Wellauer, Editor, The Swiss Connection, 2845 North 72nd Street,
Milwaukee, W1 53210 USA (Tel: 414-778-1224 Fax: 414-778-2109)

e-mail: swissmiss@execpc.com

12t Inuit Studies Conference on
“Inuit Communities, the Northern
Environment and Global Processes”

Conference at the University of Aber-
deen, Aberdeen, Scotland from August
23-26, 2000. For more information
contact:

Dr. Mark Nuttall,

Dept.of Sociology,

University of Aberdeen,

Aberdeen, Scotland,

UK AB9 2TY

Fax: 44-1224-273442,
e-mail: soc086@abdn.ac.uk

Colloquium at the end of the Millen-

nium: Towards an Assessment of

Missionnary Activity. Colloque in
Marge d’un millénaire: vers un bilan
missionnaire.

Centre du Patrimoine

Societé Historique de St. Boniface
St. Boniface, Manitoba

27-29 May, 1999

More than a dozen speakers will ad-
dress topics relating to both Roman
Catholic and Protestant Church Mis-
sions.

For more information, contact:
Gilles Lesage

Centre du Patrimoine

340 boulevard Provencher

St. Boniface, MB R2H 0G7
Fax: (204) 231-2562




Books & Other Publications

The Sun Traveller— The Story of the
Callihoo Family in Alberta, by Eliza-
beth Macpherson

Young Louis Callihoo, a Mohawk,
came to Alberta as a voyageur in 1801.
This story traces the story of his de-
scendants from Fur Trade to Treaty and
the establishment of the Michel Re-
serve, northwest of Edmonton.

Please send a cheque for $23.00
($20.00 for book and $3.00 for s/h) to:

Musee Heritage Museum

5 St. Anne Street

St. Albert, Alberta T8N 379
Tel: 403-459-1528

NEW-James Bay fiddle CD by
James Cheechoo (also available on
cassette)

James Cheechoo, a Cree from
Moose Factory has recently recorded
traditional James Bay fiddle tunes,
learned from his father who was taught
the tunes by Hudson Bay traders. Mu-
sic which stays true to the sound of the
Hudson Bay trade era.

Prices are as follows: $7.00 per cas-
sette/$12.00 per CD
Distribution Centre: Kwiskhegun
Productions
Box 216
Moose Factory, ON POL 1W0
Telephone: (705) 658-4853
Fax: (705) 658-4119
Contact: Rita Cheechoo

Cross Currents — Hydroelectricity
and the Engineering of Northern
Ontario, by Jean L. Manore

Jean L. Manore holds a SSHRCC
post-doctoral fellowship at The Univer-
sity of Calgary and is exploring link-
ages among Indian land claims, envi-
ronmental concerns and industrial
technologies. ‘

Please send $48.95 plus $4.00 ship-
ping and handling to:

Wilfrid Laurier University Press
Waterloo, Ontario N2L 3C5
Phone: 519-884-0710 ext.6124

Fax: 519-725-1399
E-mail: press@wlu.ca

Buffalo Days and Nights, by Peter
Erasmus

Edited by Irene Spry, this is a fasci-
nating account, now once again available
in print, of Peter Erasmus’s experiences
during Western Canada’s transformation
and settlement.

For order information, contact:

Western Canadian Classics Series

Fifth House Ltd.

#9, 6125-11 Street SE

Calgary, Alberta T2H 2L6

New Faces of the Fur Trade: Selected
Papers of the Seventh North American
Fur Trade Conference, Halifax, Nova
Scotia, 1995

Includes papers by several Ruperts
Land members including Heather
Devine, Harry W. Duckworth, Laura
Peers, Ann Harper Fender, H. Lloyd
Keith, and Carolyn Podruchny. This is a
collection of essays that question the tra-
ditional focus of fur trade literature and
suggest that there are richer, more di-
verse narratives to be constructed and
new ways to look at the fur trade.

Send $39.95 U.S. plus $4.50 s/h and
7% GST to

Michigan State University Press

1405 South Harrison Road

Suite 25, Manly Miles Building

East Lansing, Michigan

48823-5202

Phone: 517-355-9543
Fax: 800-678-2120

The Student’s Dictionary of Literary
Plains Cree, Gased on Contemporary
Texts, H.C. Wolfart and Freda

Ahenakew. Pp xiii, 425. $25.00, in-
cluding postage/handling; no tax. Or-
der from Agonquian and Iroquoian
Linguistics, Fletcher Argue Building,
28 Truman Walk, University of Mani-
toba, Winnipeg, MB R3T 2N2.
Cheques payable to: University of
Manitobs, Voices of Rupert’s Land
Fund.

The North West Company: Frontier
Merchants, by Florida Town (1999).
Paperback, illustrated, 120 pp.

The Centre appreciates the receipt
of a copy of this book from Umbrella
Press, Toronto (Ken Pearson, Pub-
lisher). The volume is a popular his-
tory commissioned by the North West
Company, which became the new name
of the Hudson’s Bay Company’s North-
ern Stores Department when it was sold
off in 1987.

Handsomely turned out, despite a
few typos and errors, the book con-
structs links from the original North
West Company through the 1821
merger of the Hudson’s Bay and North
West companies, on through the later
history of the HBC and Northern
Stores to the present. The perspective
taken is very much rooted in the
present. Much as Company President
Edward S. Kennedy speaks of “repo-
sitioning an established company like
ourselves” (p. 116), this history may
be read also as a repositioning, laying
claim to multiple pasts that are com-
plexly interconnected. It is to be hoped
that the book may betoken the rise of a
deeper historical corporate conscious-
ness which may foster North West
Company support of historical
endeavours across the wide northern
regions from which it draws suste-
nance.

Review note by JSHB



Calls For Papers

34™ Annual Northern Great Plains
History Conference

St. Cloud, Minnesota. 6-9 October,
1999.

This conference is co-sponsored by
St. Cloud State University, St. John’s
University, and the College of St.
Benedict.

The program committee invites
proposals for papers and sessions on
all areas of history. A brief summary
of prospective papers, with participant
names, addresses and telephone num-
bers, and a short paragraph on each
presenter, chair and commentator will
be welcome. The committee especially
invites individuals - professors, public
historians, independent scholars, or
graduate students - who do not have a
full session organizes, to submit pro-
posals for consideration.

Please send a one-page summary
of the proposed paper and a brief vitae
by March 31, 1999 to the program
chair.

Edward J. Pluth
Department of History

St. Cloud State University
720 Fourth Avenue South
St. Cloud, MN 56301

Phone 320-255-4905/3165
Fax 320-529-1516
E-mail epluth@stcloudstate.edu

31 Annual Algonquian Conference
Lafayette, Indiana. 28-31 October,
1999.

This conference is held in conjunc-
tion with the 9" Annual Woodland Na-
tional History Conference of the
Prophetstown Council for Preservation
of Great Lakes Native American Cul-
ture.

Any individual who wishes to de-
liver a paper relating to Algonquian-
speaking peoples including but not lim-
ited to language, history, art, archaeol-
ogy, ethnography and anthropology is
invited to do so. Papers may be deliv-
ered in English or French.

Prospective contributors should
send titles and one page abstracts by
September 1, 1999 to:

Nicholas L. Clark, Executive Direc-
tor

The Museums at Prophetstown, Inc.

22 N. Second St.

Lafayette, Indiana 47901

Phone 765-423-4617
Fax 765-423-4495
E-mail nclar@prophetstown.org

American Society for Ethnohistory:
Call for Papers, 20—-24 October, 1999,
Mashantucket Pequot Museum and
Research Center, Connecticut

Organized sessions, special events,
speakers and papers are encouraged for
our 1999 Annual meeting. Ethno-
hisorical work concerning any part of
the world is welcome, but sessions and
papers on the following topics are es-
pecially encouraged:

o ethnohistory of northeastern
Native Americans

* representations of indigenous
people and their histories in
museum exhibitions

* American Indian gaming/gambling
and economic history

° Indigenous conceptions, presenta-
tions and control of history

Paper proposals and abstracts must
be accompanied by appropriate regis-
tration fee and postmarked by 12 June
1999. For further information, forms,
and instructions, contact:

Shepard Krech III
Anthropology

Brown University

Box 1921,

Providence R.I. USA 02912

e-mail:
shepard_krech_IlI@brown.edu

After May 1 you can check the web:
www.ethnohistory.org




Quantity

Rupert’s Land Colloquium Papers

ORDER FORM

Paper

Allaire, Gratien, “From La Verendrye to McTavish: Continuity and Change” (1992)
Ball, Timothy, “Climate, Change, Droughts and their Social Impact: Central Canada,1780-1820”

Coutts, Robert, “The York Factory Ethnohistory Project:
A Report on Research and Methodology” (1990)

Cronenwett, Philip N. “Manuscript Resources in the Stefansson Collection at Dartmouth College’
(1988)

Duckworth, Harry W., “The Hudson’s Bay Company’s Fur Sales Books, 1750-1800" (1988)
Ewart, W.B., “Thomas Hutchins, Surgeon” (1992)
Fender, Ann Harper, “Applied Location Theory: The Hudson’s Bay Company” (1988)

?

Fossett Jones, Rene, “Genesis of the Keewatin Inland Inuit:
Clues from the Churchill Post Journals” (1990)

Geller, Peter, “The Fur Trade in Photographs: From Private Moment to Public Image” (1992)

Keith, H. Lloyd, “The North West Company’s ‘Adventure to the Columbia’:
A Reassessment of Financial Failure” (1989)

Kennedy, J.E., “The Total Solar Eclipse of 1860 in British America” (1990)

Klippenstein, Frieda, “Constructing Reality:
An Example from the Fur Trade at Fort St James, 1828” (1992)

Lang, George, “The Voyageur French Component of Early Chinook Jargon” (1992)

Long, John S., “Coping With Powerful People:
Alexander MacDonald and the Albany River Indians” (1990)

MacLaren, 1.S., “Wanderings Among Fur Traders, Reliability Among Documents:
Paul Kane and Others” (1992)

McCarthy, Martha, “Magnetism of a Mission:
St Peter’s, Reindeer Lake, and the Churchill Chipewyan, 1846—-1907" (1988)

McNab, David T., “‘Gathering Gum From the Silver Pine’: A Cree Woman’s Dream and the Battle of
Belly River Crossing” (1992) '

Moosberger, Michael G., “The Hudson’s Bay Company Post Journals, 1705-1940: New Light on their
Research Potential” (1988)

Payment, Diane, “‘On n’est pas metchifs nous-autres’: un apercu des relations entre les femmes
francophones au Manitoba durant les années 1810-1920" (1992)

Peers, Laura, “‘A Woman’s Work is Never Done’:
Harold Hickerson, the male bias, and Ojibwa ethnohistory” (1988)

Peers, Laura, “Saulteaux Wintering Strategies and the Concept of ‘Plains’ Cultures” (1992)

Sloan, W.A., “The Union of 1821:
Reorganization, Deployment, and Conservation in the Athabasca Department” (1988)

continued on other side




Quantity

Rupert’s Land Colloquium Papers

Paper
Smith, Erica, “What To Wear at Forty Below: Men of Cloth and Women of Fur” (1992)

Swagerty, William R., “Records of the American Fur Company:
An Assessment of their Significance for Hudson’s Bay Company Research” (1988)

Swan, Ruth, “The Native English Elite in Post-Confederation Manitoba Politics” (1988)
Thomson, William P.L., “Sober and Tractable? The Hudson’s Bay Men in their Orkney Context” (1990)
Troup, James A., “The Impact of the ‘Nor Wast’ on Stromness”

Vibert, Elizabeth, “Landscaping the Wilds:
British Fur Traders on the Northwest Plateau, 1807-1846” (1992)

Warkentin, Germaine, “Discovering Radisson” (1992)
Williams, Glyndwr, “Australia: Doing Native History Without Fur-Trade Spectacles” (1990)
Williams, Glyndwr, “Myth and Ilusion in North American Exploration” (1990)

The following 1998 Colloguium papers are now available for ordering.
Block, Alvina. The Memories of the Enigmatic Rev.George Flett,

Native Presbyterian Missionary to the Cree and Ojibwa.

Huel, Raymond. The Oblates and the Hudson’s Bay Company:

A Mutuality of Interests in the Interior of the Canadian Northwest.
MacKinnon, Joan. George Flett: Mixed-Blood Missionary Caught between Two Cultures.

Malaher, David. Beavers and Boundaries:
The Contribution of the Fur Trade to the USA—Canada Boundary.

McCormack, Patricia A. Northern Métis, Treaties No. 8 and No. 11, and Issuance of Scrip.

McNeil, Kent. Sovereignty and the Aboriginal Nations of Rupert’s Land.
Paul, Ellen. The Voyageur at Home:

Parish Registers as a Tool in Understanding the Motivation and Formation of a Fur Trader.
Peers, Laura. The Water of Life, the Waters that Divide Us: Alcohol in Encounters at the Forks.

Podruchny, Carolyn. The Sexfiles:
Towards an Understanding of Voyageur Sexuality in the Montreal Fur Trade, 1770-1821.

See other side also

Centre for Rupert’s Land Studies Total number of papers @ $3.00 per paper ........... $
at The University of Winnipeg
5C02 Centennial Hall, Please add postage & handling
515 Portage Avenue at the following rates: .........cccceevveeevvenrernvenieenenns $
Winnipeg, MB R3B 2E9 1-4 papers = $3.00
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5-8 papers = $4.00
9+ papers = $6.00

TOTAL ORDER .......ccoviviiiiicennieencsenene $
(in US funds if ordering from US address)
Please make cheques payable to The University of Winnipeg




Rupert’s Land & Hudson’s Bay Record Society Books

Special Prices for Current Members of the Centre for Rupert’s Land Studies

(Non-members please add 20 per cent)

Name Member yes no
Address

City Province/State

Country Postal/zip code

CRLS Publications. Circle prices of books desired and add postage/handling (see below).

Brown, Jennifer S.H., W.J. Eccles, and Donald P. Heldman (eds), The Fur Trade Revisited:

Selected Papers of the Sixth North American Fur Trade Conference. Cloth (1994) .........ccccvvvrerirvireennas $45
Duckworth, Harry W. (ed.), The English River Book:
A North West Company Journal and Account Book of 1786. Cloth (1990) ........cccoevvereervvvininrneseesessennens $30
Keighley, Sydney, Trader, Tripper, Trapper: The Life of a Bay Man. Cloth (1989) .......c.ccovveviiviciviiinenn $30
Krech, Shepard, Native Canadian Anthropology and History Bibliography. Cloth (1994) .......ccccovuvvirinn. $35
Lytwyn, Victor P., The Fur Trade of the Little North. Paper (1986) .........cccceecvierriesiecrceiniecrinssecresesssssesens $25
Mancke, Elizabeth, A Company of Businessmen: The Hudson’s Bay Company and
Long-Distance Trade, 1670-1730. PaPer (1988) ......ccoivevereieriieieiiiitiieeeeisrecreseieeseseesstsesesesesssessesessesns $20
Ruggles, Richard, A Country So Iriteresting:
The Hudson’s Bay Company and Two Centuries of Mapping. Cloth (1991) .....cccvevriviinmevvrveiirinieernneene $45
Stardom, Eleanor, A Stranger to the Fur Trade:
Joseph Wrigley and the Transformation of the HBC, 1884-1891. Cloth (1995) ....cccccvvevevenernevcinesseeineenens $20
Distributor for: Frances V. McColl, Vignettes of Early Winnipeg. Paper (1981) ....cococevevvvvmrvvveerererennnn. $5
Frances V. McColl, Ebenezer McColl, “Friend to the Indians.” Paper (1989)......ccceverevereveereverceereernnns $12

Hudson’s Bay Record Society Volumes (cloth)

Vol. 29 Simpson’s Letters t0 LORAOR, 184142 ........coivuuiviereeerireseeieseses st etsssssase e s ssssessans $55
Vol. 30 Hudson’s Bay Miscellany, 1670-1870 (out of print)

Vol. 31 Letters of Charles John Brydges, 1879-82 .......ccvciiveiiiieeieieceereeeseseesseetee s seeseneenes $35
Vol. 32 Fort Victoria Letiers, 18406-51 ......ccooumuivmeeeecrieeeeniieiiioresereeeeesesnn e $35
Vol. 33 Letters of Charles John Brydges, I1883-89 .......cc.ooviieericiieeiseneresreesereeeseseeresseseveeereesesseesseean $35
Postage & Handling @ $4.00 for 1*book and $2.00 for each additional. Total

Make cheques payable to University of Winnipeg, please.

Centre for Rupert’s Land Studies
The University of Winnipeg
5C02 Centennial Hall
515 Portage Ave.
Winnipeg MB R3B 2E9
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The Centre for

The Centre for Rupert’s Land Studies at The Univer-
sity of Winnipeg facilitates scholarly research and
publishing concerning the history of the Hudson’s
Bay Company territory, known from 1670 to 1870 as
Rupert’s Land. The Centre hosts biennial colloquia,
promotes awareness of the Hudson’s Bay Company
Archives in Winnipeg, acts in a networking capacity
for researchers who share our interests, and co-
publishes, with McGill-Queen’s University Press, a
series of documentary volumes on aspects of the
history of Rupert’s Land.

We welcome your support.

Rupert’s Land Studies

at
The University of Winnipeg

mUNIVERSITY
TV INNIPEG

Please send membership applications
and further queries to:

The Centre for Rupert’s Land Studies
5C02 Centennial Hall

The University of Winnipeg

515 Portage Avenue

Winnipeg, Manitoba

Canada R3B 2E9

tel. 204-786-9003
e-mail: rupert.land@uwinnipeg.ca

Membership Application

The annual fee for CRLS is $20.00; if outside Canada,
please remit payment of US$20.00 or equivalent in
British pounds.

Your membership will bring you current CRLS News-
letters, which include notices of conferences and cur-
rent research projects, and items of interest by and for
our members, and special offers on publications. Mem-
bers are also invited to participate in the Rupert’s Land
Colloquia. We are able to refer members to qualified
local research assistants, and can help to put you in

touch with others doing research in similar fields.
Please make your cheque out to the THE UNIVER-
SITY OF WINNIPEG, with the notation that it is for
membership in the Centre for Rupert’s Land Studies.
All membership funds and donations go to support
the Centre and its activities and publications.
Contributions of ten dollars or more in excess of the
membership fee will be eligible for a tax receipt from
the University, and are gratefully received.

Name

Mailing Address:

Telephone: Fax:
E-mail Address: Date:
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